STEPHEN A. WOMACK THIRD DISTRICT, ARKANSAS

E-MAIL — womack@mail.house.gov WEBSITE — womack.house.gov

Congress of the United States House of Representatives

Washington, **BC** 20515-0403

April 27, 2015

The Honorable Ashton Carter Secretary of Defense

1000 Defense Pentagon Washington, D.C. 20301-1000

Dear Secretary Carter,

We write today to express our strong concern with the Aviation Restructure Initiative (ARI) as proposed by the Army in the President's fiscal year (FY) 2016 budget submission and its effects on national security. We believe this initiative will, over time, return the National Guard to a strategic reserve and reduce the operational capacity and capability of the Total Army. The National Guard is now an indispensable and proven operational force that has been battle tested and validated over 13 years of conflict. Allowing full implementation of ARI would squander the nation's investment and would ignore the capability and capacity of the National Guard.

ARI has been presented as a budget-driven restructuring which allows the Army to quickly react to world instability. Specifically, the Army has asserted that ARI would save \$12 billion. However, upon closer examination, the accounting reveals that approximately \$1.5 billion in savings would be realized before FY 2020 with the remaining \$10.5 billion characterized as "cost avoidance" which will occur after 2020 and until some undefined point in the future. Additionally, none of the increased cost to implement ARI, such as retraining and conversion costs, are included in the Army's savings and cost avoidance calculations. These costs could easily obfuscate savings within the Future Years Defense Plan. Finally, according to ARI calculations provided by the Army, none of the \$12 billion in cost savings is from moving Apaches from the National Guard to the Army.

Due to a lack of sufficient and compelling budget justification, we are concerned the Army's decision to remove the Army National Guard from combat attack aviation is based on the Army's incorrect perception that Army National Guard attack aviation capability lacks in its ability to adapt to new tactics and procedures. The National Guard can continue to perform any Apache mission in a professional, fully competent and cost-effective way as was proven in all recent conflicts. However, we are open to a transparent and thorough third-party accounting of the true costs and implications of ARI which will result in the work that will be done by the Commission on the Future of the Army.

HOUSE APPROPRIATIONS COMMITTEE

SUBCOMMITTEE ON DEFENSE
SUBCOMMITTEE ON FINANCIAL SERVICES AND
GENERAL GOVERNMENT

SUBCOMMITTEE ON LABOR, HEALTH AND HUMAN

SERVICES, EDUCATION, AND RELATED AGENCIES

While the FY15 National Defense Authorization Act (NDAA) limits the transfer of Apache helicopters from the National Guard to the Active Army through April 2016, we are aware that the Commission will not provide its recommendations until February 2016. This gives Congress only two months to consider the Commission's recommendations before the Army will begin the transfer of the remaining Apaches out of the Army National Guard. It is our opinion that once Apaches are transferred out of the Army National Guard, it would be fiscally and operationally impractical for that transfer to be reversed. Therefore, we write to express our serious concern regarding the Apache transfer and insist on a delay in transferring Apaches out of the National Guard until Congress has had sufficient time to consider the recommendations of the Commission and, if necessary, act on those recommendations.

Sincerely,

Member of Congress

Ralph Lee Abraham Member of Congress

Lou Barletta

Member of Congress

Andy Ba

Member of Congress Kay Granger

Member of Congress

Julia Brownley

Member of Congress

Member of Congress

lember of Congress

Charles W. Boustany Jr.

Member of Congress

Member of Congress



Jeff Duncan Member of Congress

Mike Coffman
Member of Congress

John Heming
Member of Congress

Tom Cole Member of Congress

Paul A. Gosar

Member of Congress

Ryan A. Costello Member of Congress

Kevin Cramer Member of Congress

Garret Graves Member of Congress

Member of Congress

Rick A. Crawford Member of Congress

Frank Guinta
Member of Congress

Charles W. Dent Member of Congress

Gregg Harper Member of Congress J. French Hill

Member of Congress

Will Hard

Raw R. Lane Kuster

Member of Congress

Member of Congress

Will Hurd

Will Hurd

Raul R. Labrador

Member of Congress

Member of Congress

Evan H. Jenkins Member of Congress

Bill Johnson
Member of Congress

Walter B. Jones
Member of Congress

Marcy Kaptur
Member of Congress

Anne Kirkpatrick Member of Congress Ted Lieu

Member of Congress

Dave Loebsack Member of Congress

Alan S. Lowenthal
Member of Congress

Cynthia M. Lummis Member of Congress

Tom Marino

Member of Congress



Thomas Massie Member of Congress

Member of Congress

mil B. M7 Ce David B. McKinley

Member of Congress

Mark Meadows Member of Congress

Steven M. Palazzo Member of Congress

Scott Perry

Member of Congress

Member of Congress

Collin C. Peterson Member of Congress

Grace F. Napolitano Nember of Congress

Richard M. Nolan Member of Congress

Pedro R. Pierluisi Member of Congress

Robert Pittenger

Member of Congress

Member of Congress

Stacey E. Plaskett Member of Congress Dave G. Reichert
Member of Congress

Keith J. Rothfus
Member of Congress

David Rouzer Member of Congress

Adam B. Schiff
Member of Congress

Bill Shuster Member of Congress

Mike K. Simpson

Member of Congress

Kyrsten Sinema Member of Congress Chris Stewart

Chris Stewart
Member of Congress

Mark Takai Member of Congress

Mark Takano
Member of Congress

Glenn Thompson
Member of Congress

Norma J. Torres Member of Congress

Marc A. Veasey
Member of Congress

Bruce Westerman Member of Congress Don Young Member of Congress

Ryan K. Zinke Memoer of Congress